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Dear Members,

We have now been operating the Club in our own right for twelve 
months as at the 7th of January 2020 and it has been a time of a 
great deal of hard work and many hours to refurbish the premises 
and to execute the business plan to develop the functions business 
and the barefoot bowls revenue streams that are crucial for the future 
financial viability of the Club.

Along the way we have learned some valuable lessons and endured a 
fairly steep learning curve. Critical to the development of the business 
side of the Club has been the group of volunteers who work in many 
areas that save paying wages during this development period. We 
have a core team of members who work behind the bar, a critical area 
for saving labour costs, but we could use a few more so if you think 
you can contribute in this area please see Jeff McLennan, Julie or 
myself and we can provide you with the training and help you obtain 
your Responsible Service of Alcohol (RSA) Certificate.

We also have a great team of volunteers who help with the barefoot 
bowls but, as always, we can always use a few more. Again, see Jeff 
McLennan or Ian Svensson if you can help out.

When you add the Dad’s Army group of volunteers who look after the 
greens, the surrounds and other general maintenance and the Section 
Committee members you realise we do have a significant number 
of members who volunteer their time for the benefit of the Club as 
a whole and I thank each and every one of them for their efforts 
because without them the Club could not function.

As we develop the functions business we have been learning that 
we need to be more diverse if we are going capture the market and 
generate enough revenue to sustain the operation of the Club. For 
example, we have learned that the vast majority of our bookings for 
the Carson Room have been groups of forty (40) or less for meetings 
or training and that revenue is insufficient to sustain the operation 
of the Carson Room in the long term. Unfortunately, we have had 
to knock back functions offering 100 to 150 people with catering 
and bar sales because of the small group bookings which is costly. 
On average it would take ten small group bookings to replace one 
function with 150 guests so it makes sense to keep the Carson Room 

free for the large bookings.

The Carson Room needs to generate at least $1000 per day so we are 
investigating converting what we currently call the Bowlers Lounge area 
into a second conference room by installing an acoustic folding wall. 
By installing the folding wall the room can be opened up for general 
purpose such as our bigger bowls days etc. so we retain flexibility.

All the small groups would be booked into the smaller room leaving 
the Carson Room available for the big groups such as Bunnings or for 
functions. Once we have obtained all of the costs involved a Special 
General Meeting will be called to put the proposal to the members for 
approval. Full details will be distributed prior to the meeting.

The Brisbane City Council has approved the installation of the Solar 
Power System. We have spoken about funding the Solar Power System 
through a Debenture Offer but after seeking legal advice it was found 
that Debentures are too complicated these days and costly to set up 
and they are bound by too many regulations. The banks were also 
not an option at this point in time. However, the Treasurer has had a 
long hard look at our finances and in view of the strong cash flow in 
November and December he has recommended the club pay for the 
Solar Power System from cash reserves. This was reviewed by the 
Finance Sub Committee and subsequently approved by the Board. It 
was important to have the system installed before the 31st of December 
2019 otherwise would lose $3,000 in Government Subsidies.

The other major item that will be attended to is to replace the ailing 
PA system. We had obtained a quote from Programmed Electrical 
Technologies but it was considered to be way too expensive and we 
are currently waiting on a second quote which we hope will be much 
more affordable. The work will include the Bar area, the Bowlers 
Lounge and both Greens.

Thank you one and all for your support over the 
past year and I take this opportunity to wish you 
and your families a very Merry Christmas and a 
Happy and Prosperous New year.

Graham Chattin

Board Chairman
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Hi fellow members. 

The first month has now well and truly passed with no major hiccups. 
Our business manager Reg Walls has been doing a fantastic job of 
keeping the pressure up with the grant applications, and hopefully 
we will have some good news soon! I cannot stress strongly enough 
that we have an excellent board and men’s and women’s committee 
members and this is where our progressive future lies. We have great 
members and with continued support we can only get stronger and 
more successful as a club! 

All for now and good bowling.

Roger Piasecki

President

This will be my last report for 2019 and I wish to take the opportunity 
to thank all those who have worked so hard for success in the ladies 
section. The new committee has settled in very well and working hard 
to continue the work of those ladies who in the past have made our 
section special.

Our last major event for the year was the Six-a-Side Day held on 
18th. November, 2019. The day was a great success with full greens, 
something not seen too often these days. The success was due to the 
co-operative way in which our ladies worked. I must thank those who 
obtained the support of clubs from Ipswich, Darra, Manly, Corinda, 
Belmont, Wellington Point, Victoria Point, Windsor, Salisbury, Algester, 
Logan City and three teams from Mt. Gravatt; those who prepared the 
condition of play booklets and cards for the day; those who helped 
with setting up the Carson Room; those who gave their time to help 
with the catering; the men who set up the greens and had the sur-
roundings in perfect condition; and lastly our sponsors who provided 
prize money for the day. The overall winners were Algester and the 
Runners-up were Manly/Victoria Point. The First Round Pairs winner 
was Mt. Gravatt, the First Round Fours winner was Mt. Gravatt and 
the Second Round Triples winner was Darra.

The ladies finish for the Christmas break on the 10th December 
and return in the New Year on the 7th January. This day will be our 
Patroness Day at which we will honour our Patroness, Margaret 
Gallagher.

It is with a very heavy heart that I mention the passing of our member, 
Nola Wright. Nola has earnt the love and respect of all our ladies for 
the way in which she has fought to continue to play her bowls. She 
has been an inspiration to all of us and now she is at peace. Although 
we are all so sad it was a wonderful and rewarding scene to see so 
many of our members at the church to say farewell to a very special 
lady. My sincere thanks to you all for showing such compassion as 
this is the spirit we have in our club. Farewell Nola you will be missed 
and you will always be remembered as a true friend to everyone. To 
Ted, who for many years prepared the greens for us on Tuesday, our 
deepest sympathy and our thoughts are with you and your family.

In closing I wish the Board, the Men’s section, 
the staff, Dad’s army and my wonderful ladies the 
joys of Christmas. Life is short so make the most 
of time spent with family and friends.

Bev Geldart. 
President
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MANY HAPPY RETURNS TO THESE MEMBERS WHO 
CELEBRATE THEIR BIRTHDAY IN DECEMBER 2019  
AND JANUARY 2020

DECEMBER: Bev Jonsen, Bob Austin, Brian Dutton, Albert Chan, 
Noel Eaton, Dianne Girvan, David Cunningham, Robert Jeffrey, 
Gordon Wass, Carmel Feeney, Eric Reardon, Nicholas Smith, 
Steve Floratos, Denis King, Bev Geldart, Brian Prescott, Brian 
Andrews, Simon Collier, John Gamlin, Glenys Read.

JANUARY: Jan Moore, Trevor Lewis, Reg Walls, Malcolm 
Ferguson, Joan Jackson, Greg Malouf, Ross Abberfield, Patricia 
Henry, Kenneth Woodward, Warwick Gordon, Mei Mew, Mervyn 
Dawson, Alan Palmer, Bruce Cox, Leslie Davis, Neil Smith, 
Marlene Stemm, Andre Van Deventer, Gail Oliver, Margaret 
Valentine, Marjorie Clauson, Helen Nobbs, Barry Hyde, Pam 
Kenney, Cheryl Lindfield, Rosemary Reardon

MANY HAPPY 
RETURNS!



2019 BONNER SENIORS EXPO

For the second year we attended the above expo at Wynnum Manly 
Leagues Club on Thursday 31st October. It is estimated that at least 
500 people passed through the expo on the day. A number of our 
sponsors also attended. It is difficult to gauge just what we benefit 
from attending; however one thing is certain, that being if we are 
not there we will get nothing. A number of people stopped for a 
chat during the morning which confirmed our presence is known to 
attendees.

I would like to take this opportunity to thank all sponsors for their 
generosity in their support for our Club. It is very much appreciated as 
is the friendship of the individual people who represent the sponsors.

My sincere thanks to all who volunteer to be a part of the Friday night 
raffle team as well as those who assist in running our very successful 
Retirement and Lifestyle Village Bowls Days. Without these people the 
days simply do not occur. A thank you also to our fruit tray suppliers, 
The Fruitologists from Brisbane Markets and 
our meat tray suppliers, A & M Meats Mt 
Gravatt.

To everyone, have a Merry Christmas and 
Happy and Prosperous New Year and drive 
safely over the Festive season.

Reg Walls 
Business Manager
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BOWLS CALENDAR

The Bowls Calendar is well advanced for 2020 with most of our 

existing sponsors agreeing to commit to sponsorship of our events. I 

still have a few to speak with, however expect to be complete by mid 

December and Calendar completed shortly thereafter. Remember 

also not only do we have the paper version of the Calendar, but the 

electronic version completed on our website.

GRANTS

BUILDING STRONGER COMMUNITIES GRANTS

This grant is for the upgrade of lighting on both greens. Application 

is for $33,380.00 with a quote accepted at $44,509.00. We are 

required to provide 25% of cost. All figures are ex GST. Grant lodged 

prior to cut off date 9th September. Decision expected very soon.

SENIORS CELEBRATION DONATION

We received $165.00 from the Lord Mayor in support of this 

donation.

SOLAR POWER

I have forwarded a form titled “Application for Works on a Community 

Lease site” to BCC Community Facilities Operations Team for approval 

to install the solar power system passed at the Annual General 

meeting. Approval in principle has been received subject to us 

verifying system details and an engineer’s report on the roof structure 

supporting the panels. Neither item should cause us any problems.

RETIREMENT & LIFESTYLE VILLAGE BOWLS DAY

Most recent day was Friday 8th November which saw two full greens. 

A great result which once again saw raffles and bar well supported.

SOUTHSIDE CHAMBER OF COMMERCE BAD (BUSINESS 
AFTER DARK) EVENING

SPONSORS BOWLS EVENING

The above function was held on Thursday 21st November with a mix 

of sponsors and chamber members attending, resulting in around 

30 people in total. By all measures it was a great occasion, allowing 

us to showcase our upgraded facilities to all present. A number of 

favourable comments were received on the night and since.

BUSINESS 
MANAGER’S REPORT
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I take this opportunity to thank Cheryl Lindfield for offering her 
services for coaching; together with my other coaches Ray Strudwick, 
Irvin Lever & Graham Chattin.

It is pleasing to see that our newest members have been received 
warmly as is the Mt. Gravatt culture.

Courtesy if a virtue which is what we look forward to when playing but 
remember it is a two way street

Don’t crowd players/umpires/measurers during a game.

I recently spoke to Ron Eyres who is now restricted due to his health 
but was concerned when he has told me that I am the only person 
who has contacted him to see how he is over the last twelve months. 
He said we should have a welfare officer to contact people like his self 
so that they feel they still belong & that people care.

My thanks to all the volunteers for their services whom without the 
club would not operate.

A special mention to Don Hamilton for his Bi-monthly newsletter 
which helps keep us all informed.

Merry Xmas & a Happy New-year to all.

Don’t forget for coaching you can ask myself 
or any of the coaches for help.

Ron Walton 
Coaching Coordinator
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Sub Committee members Margaret Valentine, Win Worsnop, Kelly 
Perkins, Malcolm Ferguson and Reg Walls.

The Melbourne Cup function has come and gone with the general 
consensus being that of a very enjoyable day. Sub Committee was 
generally happy with the way it turned out; however that doesn’t mean 
we can’t make changes for future events to 
be even better. Many thanks to Henry Gauci 
for his efforts and enthusiasm in running the 
sweeps, and all volunteers who took part in 
the day. Thanks also to Julie and Lynelle for 
the set up and excellent food.

Reg Walls 
Sub Committee Member

SPECIAL EVENTS  
SUB COMMITTEE
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BESTMARK INSURANCE BROKERS

P: 07 3814 2484 M: 0411 012 132 
Email: ian.garbutt@bestmark.com.au 
Website: www.bestmark.com.au

Please see separate advertisement and offer to members.

ELLIOTT & HARVEY LAWYERS

A: Suite 4, 1953 Logan Road, Upper Mt Gravatt 4122 
P: 07 3343 2666 Website: www.ehlaw.com.au

Elliott & Harvey Lawyers are offering ten (10) free Wills for the first 
10 members during the currency of this newsletter. In addition a 
discounted Enduring Power of Attorney for $275.00

Please ensure you mention you are a member.

MYCARE PHYSIOTHERAPY

A: Shop C5, The Village Upper Mt Gravatt,  
1932 Logan Road, Upper Mt Gravatt 4122 
P: 07 3349 3000 
Website: www.mycarephysio.com.au

MyCare are happy to offer Club members the following;

15% off all services for Mt Gravatt Bowls Club members. Exclusion 
applies on services already on special rates and not in conjunction with 
other offers/discounts/use of reward cards/coupons.

RENAISSANCE RETIREMENT LIVING

A: 36 Bunker Road, Victoria Point 4165 
Website: www.rrl.net.au

A New Year = New Decisions. Are you thinking of moving in 2020? 
Then Renaissance Retirement Village is the place for you. 
Why not come along to one of our Information sessions starting 
on Tuesday, 25th February 2020. (Morning tea and a light lunch is 
provided)

Call our Office (07) 3820 7700 to book your spot.

STELLARIO REALTY GROUP

A: 590 Mt Gravatt – Capalaba Road, Wishart 4122 
P: 07 3343 7770 
Website: www.stellario.com.au

Please see separate advertisement in this issue.

SPONSORS’ SPECIALS
TFE HOTELS GROUP

(Includes Travelodge Hotel Garden City)

A: 18 Macgregor Street, Upper Mt Gravatt 4122 
P: 07 3347 7400 
Website: www.travelodgehotels.com.au 
Reservations: 1300 886 886

All Mt Gravatt Bowls Club Members have 10% of BAR – Best Available 
Rate of the day at all TFE Hotels within Australia and New Zealand. They 
have the following properties in the group;

- Adina Apartment Hotels	 - Medina Services Apartments 
- Rendezvous Hotels		 - Vibe Hotels 
- Travelodge Hotels		  - TFE Hotels Collection

Book online at www.TFEhotels.com 
Using Login: TH9621997.

TRICARE – MT GRAVATT RETIREMENT COMMUNITY

A: 1748 Logan Road, Mt Gravatt, 4122 
P: 07 3849 4358 
Email: tammy.watt@tricare.com.au

Please see separate advertisement and offer.
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LUMLEY ST

LOGAN RD

MT GRAVATT CAPALABA RD

 KESSELS RD

KLUMPP RD
DAWSON RD

NEW
NHAM
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SE FREEW
AY

cafe + bar with easy parking

cen zosbar.com.au

the best coffee in town {we only use merlo beans}

cafe + bar

breakfast everyday {from 7.00am each day!}

book now for  
Christmas Parties!

Call or text 0457 348 824

131 lumley street,  

upper mount gravatt

ADVERTISING // DESIGN // DIGITAL

•	 Graphic Design	 •	 Digital Marketing	 • Print Management	 • Media Buying 

•	 Media Planning	 •	 Script Writing		 • Websites		  • Copywriting 

•	 Google Marketing	 •	 Social Media		  • Videography		  • Local Area Marketing

We specialise in:

e: admin@zigzagadvertising.com.au  a: 149 Lumley Street, Upper Mount Gravatt  w: zigzagadvertising.com.au

Call us today: 3219 2200

NEVER LET IT REST ‘TIL YOUR GOOD IS 
BETTER & YOUR BETTER’S BEST.

Good. Better. Best.

Not only can we create a new campaign or strategy for your business, we have the ability to see it through to 

execution and distribution in the marketplace. We thrive on working together with you to grow your business 

through the creation of effective communications that deliver results. 
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SPONSOR LISTING
ADVERTISING 
Vince Dickson, Advertising & Marketing 
P: 07 3219 2200

BANKS CREDIT UNIONS  
& FINANCIAL SERVICES
Peter Donovan, Certified Financial Planner 
Peter Donovan P: 0414 347 287

BOWLS & BOWLS ATTIRE
Fred Fern Bowls Centre Matthew Lucas  
P: 07 3391 5222 W: www.fredfern.com.au

Bayside Bowls World  
P: Leanne Grieve 0433 431 248  
P: Toni Donda 0449 586 014 
www.baysidebowlsworld.com.au 

CAFE 
Cenzo’s Cafe + Bar - 131 Lumley Street 
Mount Gravatt P: 0457 348 824

CHEMIST
Malouf Group Pharmacies Ian Frederic  
P: 07 3343 5566

Vicky Thorncroft P: 07 3343 5566

COMMERCIAL FOOD EQUIPMENT
CFE (Qld) Pty Ltd Contact  
E: sales.cfeqid.com.au P: 07 3277 1100

ELECTRICAL CONTRACTORS/
RETAILERS
Gimpel Electrics Peter & Paul Gimpel  
P: 07 3343 4066

ELECTRONIC DOG TRAINING 
PRODUCTS
Bark Control Australia www.barkcontrol.com.
au P: 1300 668931

FINANCIAL PLANNING
Peter Donovan – Certified Financial Planner 
P: 0414 347 287

FLOOR COVERINGS
Andersens Carpets Macgregor Darryl Moses  
P: 07 38491444 M: 0434 1131525

FUNERAL SERVICES
Alex Gow Funerals  
Lyn Lopez P: 07 3800 7500

Anton Brown Funerals P/L  
Anton Brown P: 07 3217 3088

K M Smith Funeral Directors  
W: www.kmsmith.com.au P: 07 3252 2031

George Hartnett Metropolitan Funerals  
Toni Boydston P: 07 3349 9211

HAIRDRESSERS
Epic Hair Designs  
Brendon Mann P: 0421 703983

HEARING CENTRES
Audika Amy Dunstan P: 07 3422 0377

Specsavers Audiology Kelli Neguchi 
specsavers.com.au/hearing 
Westfield Garden City

HOTELS AND MOTELS
Travelodge Garden City  
Simon Pucko P: 07 33477400  
Tonia Kreft P: 07 3235 6335 
www.tfehotels.com

INSURANCE
APIA. David Johnson P: 0407 412 994

INSURANCE BROKERS
Bestmark Insurance Brokers Ian Garbutt  
M: 0411 012 132 P: 07 3814 2484

KEY CUTTING, LEATHER GOODS & 
SHOE REPAIRS
Mt Gravatt Plaza Shoe Repairs  
Matthew Park P: 07 3849 2800

LICENSED CLUBS
Club Southside  
Kim Mcgregor P: 07 3219 1103

MEDICAL SPECIALISTS
Spine Plus Dr Paul Licina P: 1300 52 53 54 
www.spineplus.com.au

MOTOR VEHICLES - NEW & USED 
CARS
Southside Toyota Noel Clemson  
P: 07 3422 4999

PHYSIOTHERAY SERVICES
MyCare PhysioTherapy  
Terry Kung P: 07 33493000

PLUMBING
C.B.W. Plumbing Mark Ashcroft  
P: 0410 574 235

PRESSURE CLEANING
Mount Gravatt pressure Cleaning  
David Goulter P: 0409 483 645

REAL ESTATE AGENCY
Stellario Realty Group  
Lucky Ramya Tennekoon  
P: 07 3343 7770 M: 0418 271 827

RETIREMENT VILLAGES
Elements Third Age Living at Springwood 
Choiu See Anderson  
P: 07 3299 3775 M: 0413 070 400

Parque Vista on Seville Retirement Village 
Contact Manager David Sim  
P: 07 3422 3866 M: 0436 022 193

Renaissance Retirement Village  
Lyndsay Mackinder P: 07 3820 7700

Tricare Tammy Watt Village Manager  
P: 07 3849 4358

The Village at Yeronga Kath Gilhooley  
P: 07 3892 5454 M: 0472 607 711

SOLICITORS
Life Law Solutions Elizabeth Fairon  
P: 07 3343 9522

Elliott & Harvey Dominique Harvey  
P: 07 3343 2666

LOCAL, STATE AND FEDERAL 
POLITICAL REPRESENTATIVES
Cr Steven Huang Councillor for Macgregor 
Ward P: 07 3407 8500

Corinne McMillan MP Member for Mansfield 
P: 07 34143100

Mr Ross Vasta MP Federal Member for 
Bonner P: 07 3893 3488

Mr Graham Perrett MP Federal Member for 
Moreton P: 07 3344 2622

PLEASE REMEMBER TO SUPPORT 
SPONSORS AS THEY SUPPORT US.
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BOWLS CALENDAR 2019/20
BOWLS CALENDAR 2019 

TELEPHONE: 07 3349 2367 

January sponsorship details incomplete at the time of publication.  

A complete Bowls Calendar will be sent to all members on email once complete.

December 	 Time 	 Event	 Sponsor

Tuesday 3 	 9.00 am 	 Ladies Bowls 	 Village at Yeronga

Tuesday 3 	 6.15 pm 	 Corporate Bowls Conclude

Wednesday 4 	 9.00 am 	 Men’s Pairs

Wednesday 4 	 12.30 pm 	 Men’s Pairs 	 Stellario Realty Group

Wednesday 4 	 6.30 pm 	 Open Bowls

Thursday 5 	 12.30 pm 	 Mixed Triples

Saturday 7 	 9.00 am 	 Club Southside Christmas Open Triples 	 Club Southside

Sunday 8 	 9.00 am 	 Club Southside Christmas Open Triples 	 Club Southside

Tuesday 10 	 9.00 am 	 Ladies Break up Day

Wednesday 11 	 9.00 am 	 Men’s Pairs

Wednesday 11 	 12.30 pm 	 Men’s Pairs

Wednesday 11 	 6.30 pm 	 Open Bowls

Thursday 12 	 12.30 pm 	 Mixed Triples

Wednesday 18 	 9.00 am 	 Men’s Pairs

Wednesday 18 	 12.30 pm 	 Men’s Pairs 	 Peter Donovan

Wednesday 18 	 6.30 pm 	 Open Bowls

Thursday 19 	 12.30 pm 	 Mixed Triples

Wednesday 25 		  Christmas Day Club Closed

Thursday 26 		  Boxing Day Club Closed
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Please advise the Club Secretary if you wish to get the newsletter online. As we are now printing the newsletter ourselves distribution by email will 
help save the Club printing costs. It is important for all members to ensure their personal details- Phone Numbers, email and personal addresses 
and most important; next of Kin, are kept up to date in the Club Records.
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